



May 19, 2016

## Meeting Minutes

**Attendance:** Kasey Ehrke, Marilyn Franklin, Greg Kabara, Nancy McLaughlin Piper Melkonian, Janice Pfaffl, Brenda Stelzer, Jill Tobin, and Lorie Wertheimer

The meeting was called to order at 16:00pm.

### **President's Report:** *Piper Melkonian*

- Piper had Brenda select 4 staff names for gift cards. Winners were Nate Brooks, Marie Schroeder, Jessica Barnett and Kerry O'Brien.

### **Treasurer's Report:** *Brenda Stelzer*

- Brenda discussed report handed out (see attachment). This last month there was not a lot activity except splitting the concession profits with Booster Club and a few prom expenses. Brenda asks that everyone turn in receipts. Currently have 12,301 balance and expecting grad gram monies to come.

### **Student Council:** *Ellen Liang, Jun17r Class President*

- Ellen Liang was not present. Piper read e-mail. Piper motioned to donate \$100 to Relay for Life concessions; Mr. Kabara seconded. All were in favor.

### **Guidance Department Report:** *Nader Raad*

- The guidance department was not present. Piper read information. Next week there will be a list of courses (9-12 grades) sent home. This is to help resolve conflicts between now and end of year so everyone knows their schedule before registration day. Mr. Artero will be in on Wednesdays during summer to help.

### **Teacher/Staff Liaison:** *Molly Krychowiak*

- The new teacher reps are Steph Deering and Kasey Ehrke. Kasey was present and handed out a draft of homecoming 2017 week. Discussed switching around carnival and times of events. Considering having Carnival on Friday after parade (from 4:00-7:00pm) vs after Wednesday's Powderpuff Game.
- Mr. Kabara proposed a possible fundraising event of an outdoor movie on the football field. Monies raised could help send Student Council leaders to a leadership course.
- Structure of Student Council will change including pillars of involvement, leadership and service. Student Council would like to get a room where kids can meet, plan etc.
- There has already been a couple calls placed for Prom venue next year
- 10/28/16- Blood Drive

### **School Board:** *Principal Greg Kabara*

- There was no update.

### **Foundation:** *Sharon Shapiro/Marilyn Franklin*

- Piper reported resolving tailgate bill from Food Services. Piper met with Jeff Delutri and paid \$900. Profits for all 3 organizations were (approx.) \$500 each.



May 19, 2016

## Meeting Minutes

### Administration Report: Principal Greg Kabara

- Mr. Kabara reported on MEPA awards last night
- Merit awards today and Senior awards next week.
- Senior graduation 6/5 with rehearsal and breakfast 6/3.
- Senior exams are 5/31, 6/1 and 6/2. 88 students need to take exams. Regular exams week of 6/6.
- School registration is 8/3 (earlier) and can do it all online (except photos).

### Chair Reports: Janice Pfaffl

- **Homecoming** - *Jill Tobin* has agreed to continue chairing next year
- **Concessions** - *Janice Pfaffl* reported Soccer has been slow due to weather. Good profit for track meet 5/17. Have 2 more regular games and a regional game 6/3.
- **Merit Awards** - *Jill Tobin and Nancy McLaughlin* reported ceremony went well today with a big turnout. 277 recipients. Jill reported they will change the mailing for next year to include recipient's names and they were under budget.
- **Cocoa and Cram** - *Nancy McLaughlin* reported she is waiting to hear back from Bruegger's for donation. Stone Creek is donating coffee. Parents are donating cookies, fruit, juices and water. The room and tables are reserved.
- **Teacher Appreciation** - staff reported went well. Teachers were very happy.
- **Spirit Awards** - *Marilyn and Piper* stated 5 Seniors received the award. Marilyn handed out medals and plaque was engraved to include new recipients.
- **Senior Breakfast** - *Lori Wertheimer* reported water bottles are in, bill to come. 40-50 gift cards from parents were donated and a few \$100 donations. Seniors are invited with slow to come responses. They expect 90% but would like to see how many Seniors take on the responsibility of rsvp'ing. They have about 25 volunteers but looking for more. It was suggested for them to ask Junior parents.
- **Grad Grams** - Reported extension to Tues 5/24, need volunteers 6/1 from 6:00-9:00pm in Cafeteria to assemble them.

### Other Business:

- *Piper* wanted to thank the Board for stepping up in her absences.
- **Next Meeting:** Please mark your calendars and plan on attending our next PTSO meeting on Thursday, May 19, 2016 at 6:00pm in the Nicolet cafeteria, room B113. All are welcome!

The meeting was adjourned at 17:05pm.

Respectfully submitted by Sharon Shapiro (via Janice Pfaffl's notes)  
Nicolet PTSO Secretary